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The regular meeting of the Haledon Board of Health did not take place on October 18, 2017, 
Wednesday, on the 3rd floor of the Haledon Municipal Building at 510 Belmont Avenue, 
Haledon, New Jersey, as scheduled for 7:00 p.m.  Formal action was advertised prior to the 
meeting as being taken. 
 
IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT, ADEQUATE NOTICE OF 
THIS MEETING WAS PROVIDED BY A NOTICE SENT TO THE NORTH JERSEY HERALD 
AND THE RECORD ON JANUARY 6, 2017.  THIS NOTICE WAS ALSO POSTED ON THE 
BULLETIN BOARD AT THE HALEDON MUNICIPAL COMPLEX ON JANUARY 6, 2017, 
AND HAS REMAINED CONTINUOUSLY POSTED AS REQUIRED BY STATUTE.  IN 
ADDITION, A COPY OF THIS NOTICE IS AND HAS BEEN AVAILABLE TO THE PUBLIC 
AND IS ON FILE IN THE OFFICE OF THE MUNICIPAL CLERK. 
 
Proper notice having been given, the Board Secretary was directed to include this statement 
in the minutes of this meeting. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
Board Member Nicole R. Espinosa attended in person.  Board Members Classie Bacon and Myla 
Ramirez acknowledged that they would attend, but Board Member Omar Zadeh was absent, so 
there was no quorum.  Board Secretary Nebojsa “Vic” Zlatanovic and Registrar Deborah 
Gutches attended in person.  Health Officer Paul Persaud and Registered Environmental Health 
Specialist Robert Sawh contacted Mr. Zlatanovic ahead of time regarding an alibi for not 
attending.  Ms. Espinosa, Mr. Zlatanovic, and Ms. Gutches left at 7:25 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
      Mr. Nebojsa “Vic” Zlatanovic 
      Secretary, Board of Health 
      Date typed: October 18, 2017 


